
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Minutes 

 
Kinni Corridor Project Committee Meeting 

Thursday, December 21, 2017 
 

 4-5:30 p.m. 
City Hall – Training Room  

 
The Kinni Corridor Committee met on December 21, 2017. Those in attendance included Dan Toland, 
Lisa Moody, Patricia LaRue, Rick Bowen, Jason Engstrom, Susan Reese, Gary Horvath, Rita Kozak, 
Chris Blasius, Julie Bergstrom, Adam Myszewski, Scot Simpson, Mary Zimmerman, Dave Fodroczi, 
Angie Bond, Mike Stifter, Kevin Westhuis and Mark Lobermeier. 
 
Also in attendance: Dave Simons and Andrew Dane from SEH. 
 
Mark Lobermeier called the meeting to order. 
 
Discussion Items 
 
1. Acknowledgements 
 

Mark acknowledged recent correspondence received by the committee from American Rivers, 
American Whitewater and Judy Foster Babcock. Mark indicated that consistent with the Committee 
discussion at previous meetings, the correspondence will be included as part of the record but there 
will not be a specific response. 
 
Mark made reference to comments in the correspondence regarding a scenario referred to as 
“surrender in place”. He distributed to the committee a position statement regarding the “surrender in 
place” scenario, which as presented in the correspondence is the same as scenario 2 – remove both 
facilities. 

 
2. Meeting Minutes 

 
The revised draft meeting minutes from the November 2, 2017 were discussed. Dave F. suggested 
that the minutes be further revised to strike the email language that was added to the original version 
to clarify comments at the December 7th meeting. Patricia agreed with the change. A motion was 
made and seconded to approve the meeting minutes from November 2nd with the new amendment, 
and to approve the minutes from December 7. The motion was approved, 
 

3. Summary of Public Input 
 

Mark acknowledged the petition that the Friends of the Kinni (FOTK) organization had distributed to 
the UAB on December 18. Michael Page of the FOTK distributed copies of the petition to the 
committee, acknowledging that not all of the signatures are from residents and because the river is a 
regional resource the issue is regional in nature. 
 
Mark referred back to the December 7th Committee meeting, when the Committee requested a 
summary of public input. A draft of the information has been completed by City staff and will be included 
in the packet for the next committee meeting on January 11.  
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4. Scenario Description and Preliminary Costs 

Mark explained the scenario cost estimates included in the meeting packet. There were no questions 
from the Committee regarding the information. 
 

5. Facilitated Discussion on Scenarios  
 

Mark indicated that the balance of the meeting would be spent on the discussion of scenarios. Scot 
reminded the committee that with two meetings left (January 11 and January 25th) and a possible 
meeting in on February 1st if needed, the committee needed to work through the information available 
to come to consensus. He acknowledged the public input summary that will be in the next meeting 
packet and shared his belief that the committee has had more time and more information than other 
similar groups to aid in their decisions. 
 
Scot introduced Andrew Dane from SEH who would serve as the facilitator for the discussion. 
 
Andrew shared a decision process diagram depicting how group decisions often start and then 
diverge into what he called the “groan zone” before converging toward consensus or consent. Andrew 
asked the committee where they saw themselves in the process. Most believed us to still be in the 
“groan zone”; Mayor Toland believed us to be starting into convergence.  
 
Andrew asked if there was consensus around the idea of long-term vision of a free flowing Kinni. 
 
Dave F. mentioned that there is not consensus on the vision and that he really wants to see the 
summary of public input. He questioned if the long term vision means dams removed and river 
restored, and that absent the summary, it is hard to agree to that. He discussed that we did not 
discuss the results of the decision matrix in detail, but after his review it appeared that 7 of the 10 
respondents were leaning towards scenario 2 – remove both facilities. He had hoped to have 
discussed it at our last meeting 
 
Gary supported Dave’s comments. Rick asked for more information regarding the DNR process 
under the surrender in place option that has been mentioned.  
 
Mark reminded the committee that there are no parameters yet on what “long term” means. 
 
Patricia voiced her preference to putting money into the dams and lakes, and renewable energy. She noted 
that in the survey there were no questions related to green energy. Her choice would be scenario 1 but to 
more importantly she would hope to not split apart the community over the decision.  
 
Dan acknowledged that 50 years from now obviously we wouldn’t have the dams. However, there is 
concern about the capital expenses. Lisa agreed with the Mayor but doesn’t think it makes any sense to 
leave the facilities in place and not generating electricity when they could operate another 40 years. She 
added that it would be foolish to let them crumble. Susan agreed.  
 
Rita observed if we are discussing a long-term vision that she believes scenario 2 tends to lean towards 
scenario 1 – relicense both facilities.  
 
Dan reiterated the problem that relicensing is fast approaching. Mark said it is really about 2 questions: (1) 
keep one or more dams, and; (2) timing of ultimate removal. Patricia indicated that she is not dead set 
against scenario 2 – remove both facilities.  
 
Rick said he wrestles with the green energy, asking “40 years from now, what does the science say about 
the river.” He asked if we can buy energy as cheap as we generate it. 
 
Jason believes that scenario 2 – remove both facilities is the vision but that he is concerned about funding. 
Adam agreed with Dan, Susan and Lisa about the overall long term vision. However, he wondered how best 
to benefit the City – relicense 1 and remove the other? 
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Susan expressed that she is for improving the in-place facilities to produce as much energy as possible. 
She reiterated that we need to trust that the City Council will be responsible in addressing the future of the 
river. She believes we should take advantage of the assets we have and not throw away the investments.  
She acknowledged that she does not see them removed now but is not opposed to removal in 10 – 15 
years. Adam question how much of an investment in Powell Falls would be too much? Susan was in favor 
of make the identified repairs.  
 
Chris believed she could get to scenario 2 – remove both facilities at some point in the future, but the big 
hang up is fiscal responsibility.  
 
Andrew referred back to the matrix in an effort to identify which scenarios best meets their beliefs. He 
placed “x’s” to indicate lack of support and check marks to represent support in the scenario columns and 
category rows. 
 
Rita asked about weighting the categories. Mark reminded the committee that the matrix was a tool for them 
to express their preference and not to produce a numerical answer. Lisa reiterated that Lake George needs 
to be fixed and should be part of any scenario. 
 
Scot observed that the committee seems to be in general agreement regarding long term removal. Susan 
questioned whether we agree on remove in 30 years (referring to the end of the next license). Susan, Chris 
and Lisa agreed that at present it is not okay to eliminate scenario 1.  
 
Andrew shifted the discussion to the community vision. Conditions to accompany an eventual removal 
scenario were discussed. 
 

• Work on Lake George. 
• Timing of removal(s). 
• Green Energy – utilization of assets. 
• Maintain a cohesive communication. 
• Cost/funding. 
• Invest/increase hydro production. 
• Maintain fiscal responsibility. 
• Address storm water. 
• Restoration of reclaimed flood plain. 
• Changes to the river. 

 
Chris asked about the order of removal – taking out one but not the other. Lisa had a similar question. 
Patricia reiterated the need to clean up Lake George. 
 
Dave F. had questions regarding storm water, wondering about dredging of Lake George which could be a 
7-figure cost. He believes we need to be strategic on sediment management. Chris stated that if we get rid 
of Lake George, we still need to do something with sediment and that also comes with a cost. Susan 
indicated that we can’t simply ignore the City budget (constraints). 
 
Andrew asked for a straw poll of the committee asking for who was in favor of scenario 2 – remove both 
facilities; 5 of the 11 committee members indicated their current support for scenario 2.  
 
Dan thought it would be a mistake to not relicense for at least a short time and then surrender at a later 
date. 
 
Andrew asked the committee to indicate if they would relicense. Half of the committee indicated they would 
support relicensing. Rick asked for further explanation of “surrender in place”. Mark referred to the position 
paper he distributed.  
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Dave F indicated that he would need more scientific/engineering information if we were morphing from 
scenario 3 – remove Powell Falls and relicense Junction Falls – to Scenario 2 – remove both facilities. He 
recalled that Inter-Fluve’s report to the FOTK recommended removing Junction Falls first and using Lake 
Louise and Powell Falls to better contain sediments.  Mark acknowledged Inter-Fluve’s recommendation 
which was based on removing both facilities at the same time.  
 
Dave F. saw that our presentation to the UAB on December 18 included a number related to the equivalent 
number of solar panels top offset lost hydro production. He does not believe this is practical. Andrew asked 
about what would be a pragmatic strategy – green block sales, solar, combination, etc.? 
 

6. Adjourn 
 

The meeting adjourned at about 5:40 pm 
 


